Medary Town Board — Regular monthly meeting minutes
Tuesday, January 11, 2022 7pm.

The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday, January 11, 2022 at the Town Hall. The
meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairperson Linda Seidel. . Board members present: Supervisor 1 — Steve
Elsen, Supervisor 2 — Dean Taylor, Clerk — Diane Elsen, Treasurer - Helen Roop.

Residents present were: Dennis Naumann, Bill Pence, Richard Fink, Steve Dunn, Frank Servais, Dirk Olson, Mary
LaMothe, Joe LaMothe, Sam Brown, Tom Brown, David Reinhart.

Approve Minutes from December 8, 2021 Regular Board Meeting

Motion: Dean Taylor to approve the minutes for the December 8, 2021Regular Board Meeting with the correction that
Steve Elsen was not at the meeting with the Stonehill Valley Homeowners Association.

Second: Steve Elsen. All Aye.

Wisconsin Municipal Clerks Association Membership - $65.00
Motion: Steve Elsen to approve the annual membership dues of $65.00
Second: Dean Taylor. All Aye

Road Matters

e Culvert under Dirk Olson Driveway
Town Attorney has advised that the new culvert needs to meet new standards for 25 years going forward.
Motion: Linda Seidel — Due to legal nonconformance and because the culvert has failed, we will follow the
directive of the Town Attorney to have the homeowner design the culvert that meets 25 years standards of the
Town of Medary Driveway Ordinance. Plans to be approved by the Town of Medary Board.

Second: Dean Taylor. All Aye

e Resident to plow Three Town Road.

Resident requests to be able to plow himself out of Three Town Road. Road maintenance will check the road
but has no problem if the resident plows the road.

e (Citizen Concerns — Stonehill Valley Homeowners Association reported that there is a lot of blockage along the
waterway. They want to make sure that the Town will move forward with work that is determined to be done.
Road maintenance will move for forward with repairing the areas in phases with the most damaged areas first as
weather and time allows.

e Town to solidify contract with the City of La Crosse for Building Permits.

Final details to be worked out with the attorneys.

Monthly Bills
Motion: Steve Elsen to approve monthly bills as presented through Tuesday, January 11, 2022.
Second: Dean Taylor. All Aye.

Meeting Adjourn
Motion: Linda Seidel to adjourn the monthly meeting.
Second: Steve Elsen. All Aye.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Diane Elsen
Town of Medary Clerk



